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Government Relations

Bi-Weekly Communiqué

Current Events & Issues

  September 26, 2003

· Secretary of Transportation Norman Mineta Visits MTA Headquarters - U.S. Department of Transportation Secretary Norman Mineta presented the MTA with a check in the amount of $45 million in federal money during a press conference held at the MTA's headquarters on September 13, 2003.

The federal grants are earmarked for the purchase of CNG buses, estimated to cost $4.9 million, and the $39.8 million balance of a federal pledge for the completion of the Metro Red Line.   The federal money, symbolized by a poster-size government check signed by Mineta, was received by MTA Board Chair Zev Yaroslavsky and MTA Board Members Gloria Molina, Beatrice Proo and Tom LaBonge. 

Following the check presentation ceremony, Secretary Mineta was escorted aboard several of the MTA's CNG buses. The buses, which served as a backdrop for the conference, were freshly painted with the new design and color scheme that designate different types of service offered by MTA. 

· Federal Appropriations Update - The U.S. Senate is expected to consider and pass its Transportation Appropriations bill for Fiscal Year 2004 within the next two weeks.  On September 3, 2003, the Senate’s Transportation, Treasury and General Government subcommittee held a mark-up and provided $5 million in New Starts funding for the Eastside Light Rail Line and $3 million for MTA bus and bus facilities.  On September 4, 2003, the Senate’s full appropriations committee approved the subcommittee’s bill.  That measure included the same earmarks that were present in the subcommittee's bill.  After Senate action, the Speaker of the House and the President of the Senate will appoint conferees who will work to reconcile the House and Senate versions of the bill. 

· Local Update - This week, the Los Angeles City Council adopted a Resolution to support the completion of the Full Funding Grant Agreement (FFGA) that will enable the MTA to proceed with the scheduled construction of the Metro Gold Line’s Eastside Extension Light Rail Project.  The Mayor signed the resolution on Wednesday, September 24, 2003.

The Resolution, introduced by Council Member Antonio Villaraigosa and seconded by Council Member Tom LaBonge on September 2, 2003, was referred to a Special Transportation Committee meeting on September 15, 2003.  Committee Members Antonio Villaraigosa, Greig Smith and Tom LaBonge expressed the City’s desire to adopt an official position of support for the completion of the FFGA.  Council Member Jan Perry issued a statement of support to be included in the public record.    

· State Update - As the Governor takes action on legislation, a number of transportation related bills are still pending consideration by the Governor.  The following bills are key measures staff are currently monitoring.  

SB 314 (Murray) 1/2-Cent Sales Tax for Transportation Projects in Los Angeles County

SB 760 (Scott) Extension of the Sunset Provision for Lease-Leaseback Transactions

AB 839 (Salinas) Video Recording Retention Requirements

SB 504 (Kuehl) Exposition Metro Line Construction Authority
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Upcoming Events – Second Annual Mobility-21 Summit scheduled for Monday, November 17, 2003 at the Los Angeles Bonaventure Hotel.  For further information please contact: Marisa Yeager, Federal Affairs Administrator at (213) 922-2262.
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